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Dear Sir/Madam
INVESTIGATION INTO THE DEATH OF MS RIE VAN RIEL

I refer to your letter dated 11 September 2013, regarding a recommendation made by
Coroner KMW Parkinson in relation to the death of Ms Rie van Riel from multiple
injuries sustained in a motor vehicle collision as a pedestrian on 3 May 2012, on Beach
Road, Sandringham, near the B11 foreshore car park access.

The Coroner’s recommendation under the Coroners Act 2008 in the supplied Finding
into the death without inquest (Court Reference: 1571/12), requests “That VicRoads
considers the installation of a designated pedestrian crossing allowing patrons of
Sandybeach Centre to safely cross Beach Road from the B11 foreshore car park,
opposite the Centre”. This recommendation follows comments from the Coroner noting
that many pedestrians use this location to cross Beach Road, upon exiting the B11
foreshore car park in order to access the Sandybeach Centre.

The Bayside City Council, the Kingston City Council and VicRoads have been
involved in the development of the Beach Road Corridor Strategy, which had identified
and prioritised a range of actions to improve the overall safety for all users of Beach
Road with a particular emphasis on motorists, cyclists and pedestrians. The strategy
was completed in August 2011, and one of its many key objectives was to identify
actions required to improve safety and access across Beach Road.

The Beach Road Corridor Strategy involved an extensive community consultation
process, as well as the establishment of a Stakeholder Reference Group to effectively
provide input to the strategy. In the context of the community consultation and work
undertaken by the Stakeholder Reference Group, I advise that Beach Road, near the
B11 foreshore car park, was not identified as a location for the provision of a pedestrian
facility across Beach Road.

VicRoads’ own investigation into this fatality found that there is no provision for
parking on-site at the Sandybeach Centre, with limited provision of on-street parking
near the centre. This has resulted in pedestrians crossing Beach Road between the B11
foreshore car park and the Sandybeach Centre, where there are no pedestrian-operated
signals. The black-on-yellow (fluorescent) warning signs referred to in the Coroner’s
comments were installed in June 2012, with the intention of alerting motorists on

Beach Road of the possibility of elderly pedestrians crossing at this location.
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